RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees Regular Meeting

November 30, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the November 9, 2023 regular meeting and November 16, 2023 special meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

MEETING

Dante Mariani asked about the solar light that was put up by the Wilkshire Walking Trail and was advised that the Trustees are checking on its durability and will put it at different locations along the trail. Bolivar Volunteer Fire Chief Lynch asked if the township has looked into dispensaries in the township and Zoning Inspector Weekley advised he will bring it up to the Zoning Commission. Road Superintendent Chuck McNutt advised that a trailer was reconditioned, furnace work is being done, equipment is ready for snow and asked residents who have basketball hoops in the road right of way to remove them as to not impair the snow removal of the roads. Assistant Road Superintendent Perry Myers presented Trustees with a quote to order a 2024 550 Super duty 4x4 truck state bid in the amount of \$66,277 through Sarchione Ford. Ritterbeck made a motion to approve the purchase of the 2024 550 Super duty, seconded by Haueter. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed. When the truck is ordered and an estimate delivery date is available, Ace will be called to get pricing for the additional equipment needed for the truck. Road and road signs have been checked. Ritterbeck asked for support from the Trustees in sending a letter supporting keeping the playground equipment at the Bolivar Intermediate School once the school is torn down, sending letters to Tuscarawas Valley Schools and the Village of Bolivar. Ritterbeck made a motion to approve sending the letters, seconded by Ackerman. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. Motion passed. Ackerman indicated that the Lawrence Township/Wilkshire sign is now up with lights and looks good, expressed condolences to all those effective by the tragic accident involving Tuscarawas Valley Band and thanked all who stepped forward with prayers and donations and very proud of our community and church support. Ritterbeck made a **motion**, seconded by Haueter to provide the volunteers of the Zoning Commission and Board of Zoning Appeals a \$50 gift card. Ackerman: yes; Haueter: yes; Ritterbeck: yes. **Motion** passed. Martina Mann advised she has scanned cemetery book 2. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST:	, Fiscal Officer	APPROVED:	APPROVED:, Chairman Donald Ackerman
Ann Marie Ackerman		Donald Ackerman	
Matthew Ritterheck	, Trustee	Michael Haueter	, Trustee